Edsel Ford High School 20601 Rotunda- Dearborn, Michigan 48124

Home of the Thunderbirds

August 4, 2020

Dear Edsel Ford Thunderbirds

Edsel Ford High School and it's Athletic Department consider the health and well-being of our student-athletes, coaches and support staff to be of utmost importance. It is with this in mind that this letter is being sent home today. The information below is not to cause panic or added stress to you or your family but we need to keep you informed.

On Friday July 31st, 2020 one of our student-athletes informed a coach that both his parents tested positive for Coronavirus 2019 (COVID 19) and he was going that day to get tested. In the evening on Monday August 3rd the results came back and the player tested positive. The athlete was conditioning the entire week of July 27th to the 30th. The athlete still to this day has not felt any symptoms or had a temperature higher than 100.3. We have consulted with the county health department and we are able to start football practice as scheduled on Monday August 10th. We decided to take this week off as part of the pre-season down time to allow for the athletes to rest and stay healthy.

For now, please observe your child/children over the next few days for any of the common symptoms of the Coronavirus, including: Fever, cough, headaches, body aches (unusual body aches or sudden body aches not from activity), shortness of breath, lung infection or loss of taste or smell. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me via email or by phone.

Robert Piond Robert Picano, CAA Athletic Director Edsel Ford High School

4 أغسطس 2020

حضرة اهالي طلاب آدسل فورد الأعزاء

مدرسة آدسل فورد الثانوية وقسمها الرياضي تعتبر أن صحة الطلاب الرياضيين والمدربين وموظفي الدعم لها أقصى أهمية. ومن هذا المنطلق يتم إرسال هذه الرسالة إلى البيوت اليوم. لا تهدف هذه المعلومات إلى إثارة الذعر أو الضغط الإضافي عليك أو على عائلتك ولكننا بحاجة إلى إبقائك على اطلاع.

في يوم الجمعة 31 يوليو 2020 ، أبلغ أحد طلابنا مدرباً أن والديه إيجابيين لفيروس كورونا 2019 (COVID 19) وأنه ذاهب في ذلك اليوم لإجراء الاختبار. في مساء يوم الاثنين 3 أغسطس عادت النتائج واختبر الطالب نتائج إيجابية. قام الطالب بيئنتهاء الأسبوع من 27 يوليو إلى 30 يوليو. لم يشعر الطالب حتى هذا اليوم بأي أعراض أو ارتفاع درجة حرارته عن 100.3. لقد تشاورنا مع وزارة الصحة ونحن قادرون على بدء ممارسة فوتبول (football) كما هو مقرر يوم الاثنين 10 أغسطس. قررنا أخذ إجازة هذا الأسبوع للسماح للطالب بالراحة والبقاء بصحة جيدة.

في الوقت الحالي ، يرجى مراقبة ولدكم / أو لادكم خلال الأيام القادمة لأي من الأعراض الشائعة لفيروس كورونا ، بما في ذلك: الحمى والسعال والصداع وأوجاع الجسم (آلام الجسم غير المعتادة أو آلام الجسم المفاجئة وليس النتيجة النشاط) ، وضيق في النتفس ، عدوى الرئة أو فقدان حاسة التنوق أو الشم. إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة أو استفسارات ، يرجى الاتصال بي عبر البريد الإلكتروني picanor@dearbornschools.org أو عبر الهاتف 313-827-1510.

روبرت بيوند روبرت بيكانو ، مدير رياضي مدرسة آدسل فورد الثانوية